Burwell Parish Council
Minutes of the Community, Leisure, Health, and Sport Meeting held on 16.4.24 
Present: Michael Swift (Chair), Liz Swift, Geraldine Tate, Helen McMenamin-Smith, Jenny Moss, Jim Perry, Ian Woodroofe, and Paul Webb.
CLH&S/160424/01 Apologies for absences and declarations of interests
An apology for absence had been received from Charlie Milner. Paul Webb declared an interest in the request for a donation by Burwell Environmental Group. There were no other declarations.
CLH&S/160424/02 Approval of the minutes of the 20.2.24
The minutes of the meeting held on 20th February 2024 were approved and signed as a correct record. Proposed by Helen McMenamin-Smith and seconded by Geraldine Tate.
CLH&S/160424/03 Action Sheet Updates on the following and from the previous meeting of items not included on the agenda
The following updates were noted:
	PROJECT
	Update

	Recreation Ground and Margaret Field
Football Provision and liaison with the Football Club.
	The goal posts donated by the Football Club for public use have now been installed. The Clerk to inform Maddox. The Football Club would like to know the dates of the meetings with Council and the groundsman when they are known. Approval was given for Mr Groundsman to scarify the pitches at the Recreation Ground. There will be no charge for this work as long as the debris can be distributed around the edge of the field.

	Spring Close Management Group
	No further update.

	Pauline’s Swamp
	A meeting of the Trustees is due to be held on Thursday 18th April 2024. The land is now ready to be transferred and the plan shows that the buffer zone is also included. However, the buffer zone has not yet been planted so consideration has to be taken as to whether to take on this area of land. Tara is due to run her next session at the swamp on the 30th April 2024. Two Coronation Oak trees have been planted at the swamp and a further two, donated by Nicola Hallows have also been planted.

	BAFY
	Lizzy Wales has managed to obtain a grant to cover the cost of visits by the Connections Youth Bus for six to nine months.  However, due to staff and bus availability no dates have been agreed yet. Once agreed the sessions will be held at the Recreation Ground. A Sports for Youth Day funded by ECDC has also been arranged for the 8th August 2024. This will also be held at the Recreation Ground. Burwell Village College (Primary) School, Bottisham and Soham Village College students will be consulted as to the types of youth activities that they would like. This can then be used to support grant applications for a local youth worker.

	Community Orchard
	Pruning of the apple trees has been carried out. The plum trees will be pruned later in the year. The posters may need replacing. Two Coronation Oaks have also been planted in Priory Meadow.

	Community Garden
	More plants, some donated and some purchased have been planted. Four rose shrub plants have been donated and planted. The garden is beginning to look good. The shed has arrived. The Maintenance Officer needs to install some concrete corner pads and then volunteers are required to erect the shed.

	Liaison with Sports Centre
	Helen McMenamin-Smith reported that they have cleared the garages and are now able to use the garages for storage. They have also cleared the upstairs areas and will now focus on downstairs. They would like to apply for a grant to change the Sport Hall’s lighting for LED lights. This could also include the Astro-turf lights. They will need a letter from the Council to support the application.

	Climate Change Policy
	The revised Climate Change Emergency Plan has now been completed and was approved by the Parish Council on 9th April 2024.

	A to B1102 Group
	Liz Swift reported that the group has not met recently and that she intends to email the Mayor of the Combined Authority to find out what the next stages are in relation to the bus service.

	Westhorpe Play Area
	The Clerk still needs to contact Kathryn Hyett about additional equipment for the play area. There have been some good comments about the refurbishment.

	Repair Café and Swish events
	Both a Repair Café and Swish event has been held since the last meeting and the next ones are starting to be planned. Both events went well with a combine total of over £500.00 being raised. The Swish event is an opportunity for parents to donate and swap school uniforms.

	Newmarket Road Sports Hub
	Sports England has looked at the Section 106 Agreement. There is a meeting later in the week with Craig Mulhall and Andy Wilkinson to consider the contents of the report and the best way forward. A letter has also been sent to Steven Muir, the CEO of Cambs. County Council regarding the content of the last email from David Meek (This Land)

	Trees on the Avenue
	Jenny Moss reported that she has chased Highways and has spoken to an officer who has confirmed that they are still looking to go ahead with the project, however, they are now saying that the Parish Council can plant the trees. Apparently, Highways has a policy of not removing dead trees. Unfortunately, after speaking with Kevin Drane, Tree Officer at ECDC it is too late in the year to plant the trees, so it will be necessary to wait until the next planting season. Jenny Moss to try to get written confirmation from Highways and will also nearer the time obtain further quotations for the trees.


			
CLH&S/160424/04 Shredder Skate School – Fees
Shredder Skate School has offered to pay £10.00 per day for the use of the Skate Park for their sessions and 10% of their earnings when they run holiday sessions. The Group considered that this is a fair offer and make the following recommendation to Full Council proposed by Paul Webb and seconded by Liz Swift.
The Community, Leisure, Health, and Sports Group recommends to Full Council that the offer from the Shredder Skate School to pay £10.00 per day for the use of the Skate Park and 10% of their earnings when they run holiday sessions is accepted. Money received from the Shredder Skate School for the use of the Skate Park to be earmarked for Skate Park Repairs. 
[bookmark: _Hlk29900501]CLH&S/160424/05 Spring Close 	
a) Accessible Gate
The Group agreed that a small modification should be made to the accessible gate to allow the gate to be opened and closed without needing to use the radar key. Planings need to be collected from the Highways Depot to lay beneath the gate. The Parish Council does not have the authority to fill potholes on the Spring Close road.
b) Tree Work 
Two quotations had been received to fell the sycamore tree on Spring Close. The Group makes the following recommendation to Full Council accepting the cheapest quotation from S R Landscapes in the sum of £130.00. Proposed by Liz Swift and seconded by Paul Webb.
The Community, Leisure, Health and Sports Group recommends to Full Council that the quotation from S R Landscapes in the sum of £130.00 to fell the sycamore tree at Spring Close is accepted.
It was agreed that the memorial plaque attached to the tree is brought to the office for safe keeping.
CLH&S/160424/06 Donations – Burwell Environmental Group Website
A letter has been received from the Burwell Environmental Group asking for a donation to set up their website at a cost of £122.40. The group makes the following recommendation to Full Council proposed by Liz Swift and seconded by Helen McMenamin-Smith.
The Community, Leisure, Health, and Sports Group recommends that a donation of £122.40 is made to the Burwell Environmental Group to cover the cost of their website for the first year.
CLH&S/160424/07 Maps of local walking routes
A number of years ago a booklet giving details of 4 walks in Burwell had been published. It has been difficult to get hold of an actual paper copy, although a copy of one walk has been emailed to Liz Swift. Requests to be made on Facebook and in Clunch to see if anyone has a copy, along with an invitation for residents to share walks that they do. A walk around the village history plaques could be included. Sara Phipps who leads a walking group on a Friday may also have some suggestions. Copies of a new booklet could be available in the phone box on Pound Hill.

An email had been received from a member of the Great Ouse Boat Club about pollution in Burwell Lode and concerns about the usage of the 48-hour mooring area. It was agreed that these were matters which should be reported to the Environment agency, and for matters relating to the river Burwell side of the Anchor Bridge, the Swaffham Drainage Board. The Clerk was asked to respond to the email to this effect and to give contact details for both Lavinia Edwards and David Brown who are both members of the Swaffham Drainage Board.
CLH&S/160424/08 Date of the next meeting  - 16th July 2024.

The meeting ended at 8.25 pm

Signed							Dated

